
 

 

Autumn 2 week 3 Newsletter 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

This week is Anti-Bullying week in school.  Anti-Bullying Week is an annual campaign aiming to raise awareness about 

bullying in schools. As a Silver Rights Respecting School, we foster a culture of kindness and respect, ensuring that 

students feel safe and listened to.   

The theme this year is ‘Choose Respect’ and the School Council have been working hard to agree on how to recognise 

and organise the week ahead.  The School Council have met and agreed on the activities that each year group will take 

part in around the theme of anti-bullying and respect.  They have also planned and created their own PowerPoint and 

assembly which they will deliver to years 1-6 on Tuesday.  On Friday, they have planned for a special showcase 

assembly where each year group will be able to show off what they have done to celebrate the week.   

On Monday, we'll be honouring Remembrance Day with special activities. As part of our Peace Mala reflections, we'll 

be remembering those who have served their country in the past world wars and those who continue to serve today. 

It's a poignant opportunity for our pupils to connect with history and reflect on the importance of peace. 

Last week was a busy week in school: 

Our Year 6 pupils recently embarked on an enlightening journey to Quarry Bank Mill, immersing themselves in the rich 

history of our region. This visit, aligned with their history curriculum, brought their classroom learning to life, offering 

tangible connections to the past and deepening their understanding of our industrial heritage. 

Year 3 took a fascinating leap back in time with their Stone Age Day. The children's creativity shone as they crafted 

Stone Age jewellery, connecting with ancient craftsmanship and developing a hands-on appreciation for prehistoric 

life. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

We're thrilled to be part of an exciting research project led by Manchester University and SynAir-G. Dr Clare's 

informative talk to our Year 4 parents about Indoor Air Pollutants has set the stage for this important study. We 

encourage our Year 4 families to consider participating in this research, which promises to contribute valuable insights 

to our understanding of air quality. 

 

Celebrations are in order for our Year 6 pupils who have completed their swimming course. We eagerly await the 

results to see how many have achieved the milestone of swimming 25 metres – a crucial life skill and a significant 

achievement. 

Next week, on Wednesday 20th November, it is World Children’s Day.  This is a very special and significant international 

event which celebrates the day that the United Nations signed the Convention on the Rights of the Child.  

 

As a Rights Respecting School, we are dedicated to ensuring that all children learn about, promote and respect their 

rights and the rights of others.  On this special day, they will be exploring rights within the classrooms and looking, in 



 

 

particular, at how children around the world access their rights.  All children are invited to wear blue on this day.  This 

can be their own clothes or their blue school uniform if they don’t have anything blue to wear.  Please speak to your 

child to find out more about what they have learnt.   

Attendance 

Our whole school attendance this week is 93.5%. Please try to ensure your child is in school as much as possible to 

give them the best chance at an excellent education.  

Well done to our weekly class winners: 

2RB – 96.7% 

3KH – 97.8% 

5MP – 98.6% 

House points 

Well do to everyone for a fantastic amount of House Points earnt last week.   

The totals for last week are: 

House Barnardo – 1,916 

House Parks – 2,132 

House Frank – 2,341 

Well done to House Frank for winning the House Points last week.  Let’s see how this affects the running total for this 

half term.   

House Barnardo – 6,373 

House Parks – 6,831 

House Frank – 5,886 

House Parks is in the lead so far so a big well done to 6HJ, 5BH, 4DC, 3KS, 2CM and 1TB.   

 

 



 

 

May we remind everyone, once again, to download the School Spider app. We will 

be randomly selecting one name from the list of parents, who have downloaded 

and logged in to the app, to win this fantastic hamper just in time for Christmas. 

The draw will take place on Monday 2nd December and the lucky winner will be 

announced. Please note, this will be selected on parents and not children, so if both 

parents are on the app, you will have double the chance to win.    

If you're experiencing any difficulties with the app, please don't hesitate to speak 

with our helpful office staff who are always ready to assist. 

In our Early Years department, we hosted a successful Open Evening for our 

Nursery. It was wonderful to welcome prospective parents and showcase our outstanding provision. If you know any 

other parent looking for a Nursery place please ask them to contact our School Office so Kath can organise a visit to 

see Nursery in action. 

As always, the dedication of our staff, the support of our parents, and the enthusiasm of our pupils continue to make 

Newall Green Primary a vibrant place of learning and growth. Thank you for your ongoing partnership in nurturing 

our children's education and development. 

 


